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THE EU STRATEGY FOR THE BALTIC SEA REGION: 
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Your Royal Highness Prime Minister Thorning-Schmidt, 
Prime Minister Ansip, Minister Wammen, Lord Mayor of 
Copenhagen, Chairman Skov-Christensen, friends of the 
EU Strategy for the Baltic Sea Region, ladies and 
gentlemen  
 
It is a great honour for me to welcome you to the 3rd 
Annual Forum of the EU Strategy for the Baltic Sea Region 
and the 14th Baltic Development Forum Summit in 
Copenhagen. I would like to thank the BDF for our 
excellent cooperation ahead of this event.  
I would also like to thank the Danish EU Presidency for 
your important work completing the review of the Strategy 
that started with the Commission's report in June 2011, and 
preparing Conclusions from the General Affairs Council in 
a few days' time. Denmark has a very prominent role in the 
implementation of the Strategy, and we are grateful for 
your dedication.   
 
The Capital Region of Denmark, Region Zealand and 
Region Skåne also deserve many thanks for their important 
contribution to this event, as does the Nordic Council of 
Ministers for their excellent cooperation. 
 
Why the EU Strategy for the Baltic Sea Region matters 
 
It is wonderful to see so many of you here today, in 
perhaps the biggest event that the Danish Presidency is 
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organising.  Wonderful, because it shows that there is a 
growing awareness of why the EUSBSR matters.  
 
These are tough times, and alongside sound finance, 
growth and jobs are what EU citizens everywhere want 
from policy makers.   
 
Let me, in this respect, say something about the elections 
in Greece. They have given us a clear result and I hope a 
government will now rapidly be formed, so that we can 
continue to work with our Greek friends.    
 
EU regional policy is part of the answer, because  is the 
key instrument to deliver Europe's strategy for growth, 
Europe 2020 – and the macro regional approach, which 
helps to ensure better connections for transport and 
energy, and networks for research and innovation, means 
investments to deliver  results that citizens want to see.  
 
 
 
 
Progress since 2nd Annual Forum 
 
Last year in Gdansk I warned that we needed to raise our 
game. Since then, I am happy to say, we can point to 
progress in improving the focus on results.     
 
We have introduced three clear objectives to focus 
cooperation in the Region – to Save the Baltic Sea, to 
Connect the Region and to Increase its Prosperity.  
 
We have backed these objectives with indicators in order to 
measure progress, and with targets in order to have clear 
deadlines.  
 
For example:  
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• To Connect the Region, we focus on achieving 
reliable energy markets by tackling missing energy links on 
gas and electricity. We want to see energy 
interconnections completed by 2015, in line with the Baltic 
Energy Market Interconnection Plan.  
 
• We also focus on overcoming the persistent transport 
bottlenecks, removing obstacles to trade. We want to 
stimulate an increase in intra-regional trade by 15 per cent 
by 2020. This is one way of promoting growth and jobs and 
Increasing Prosperity in the Region. 
 
• To Save the Baltic Sea we are, together with 
HELCOM, increasing our efforts to ensure good 
environmental status by 2021. As part of this, we want to 
eliminate illegal discharges by ships by the end of this year.  
 
These are strategy level indicators and targets. The next 
step is to agree on our goals priority area by priority area – 
and then to make sure that action follows words.    
 
In the light of the new, more focussed approach, we are 
updating the Action Plan. Your input to this process 
matters, and this event is a good opportunity to make your 
views known.  
 
To achieve the results we all want to see, macro-regional 
thinking has to become embedded across policies, sectors 
and borders. The Commission has proposed that all 
programmes for EU funding should indicate how they will 
contribute to the implementation of the Strategy. I am 
grateful to the Presidency for helping us to maintain this 
important principle.  
 
  
The negotiations on the new cohesion policy and the new 
financial framework will hopefully be concluded before the 
end of the year. These months of discussion and 
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preparation are of crucial importance to the future success 
of macro-regional strategies, here and elsewhere. 
 
The chance to take a fresh and comprehensive look at 
funding and policy design is a fantastic opportunity to set a 
more efficient path ahead for the next 7 years. A great 
opportunity that will only be properly used if "Strategy 
thinking" becomes a reflex at all levels of government and 
across all the ministries involved. 
 
We are counting on all Member States to keep sight of the 
big picture and make use of all available financial 
resources.  We will never have the region we want if we try 
to rely solely on Territorial Cooperation funds.  And, as 
ever, it is essential to devote the necessary staff resources 
to managing all this. I really believe that under-resourcing 
the key teams just at this moment, will turn out to be a false 
economy.  
 
 
Meeting the targets 
 
Of course, we cannot wait for the next financial period to 
start work on the targets that have been agreed.   I hope 
that by the time we meet at next year's Forum, we will be 
able to point to concrete results, in line with the new 
objectives: 
 
o First of all, I hope we can report on further 
improvements to the fragile environment of the Baltic Sea 
itself. The 2011 WWF Scorecard was encouraging, but the 
Baltic Sea remains one of the most polluted seas in the 
world. The updated Strategy Action Plan will focus on 
actions to achieve clear water in the sea, healthy wildlife 
and clean and safe shipping – all of which are essential for 
sustainable growth in the region 
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o I hope we will be able to point to real progress with 
energy and transport connections, particularly key TEN-T 
and TEN-E projects. Our aim should be easier travel 
across the region from St. Petersburg to Stavanger or from 
Kiruna to Warsaw.  Let me just take the opportunity to say 
that I regret recent developments on Schengen which 
seem to me to be a step in the wrong direction, and the 
opposite of what you are aiming for in this macro region.   
 
o Very importantly I hope we will be working more 
effectively with the private sector.   We need your help, and 
this is the time to lay the foundations for partnerships in 
future 
 
 
Russia and CBSS 
 
Just a word about the neighbours.  I am delighted that we 
are seeing good progress in developing working 
arrangements especially with  Russia.  We are now 
preparing projects for co operation for instance on safety at 
sea, where we envisage further Coast Guard cooperation, 
and on environmental protection. Much good work is also 
taking place at regional level.  
Germany is to be congratulated on its CBSS Presidency – 
which brought together the Strategy High Level Group, the 
CBSS and the Northern Dimension to regional cooperation. 
Excellent work – and now we look forward to continuing 
constructive cooperation with the CBSS under the Russian 
Presidency. 
 
 
 
 
 
Work of stakeholders 
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I would like to conclude by thanking the Strategy's Priority 
Area Coordinators, National Contact points, Flagship 
Project Leaders and Horizontal Action Leaders – alongside 
all the regional and local stakeholders – who work so hard 
to make the Strategy a success.  
Yours is a pioneer role. Succeed and you will be a model 
for others throughout the EU. You do not have a blueprint 
to follow, but you may, indeed, be creating one which will 
be copied by many others.  
 
 


